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HOATH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 10th March 2014.
Present: Councillors John Williams (chair), Sue Chapman, Jonathan Moore. Guy Foster (clerk). In attendance: Alan Marsh (KCC), Georgina Glover (CCC) and 6 members of the public.

************************ ********************************************

1. Apologies
Cllr Wright had sent apologies for absence due to a prior engagement.
2. Declaration of members’ interests
None.
3. Minutes of the last meeting and any matters arising
The minutes were agreed and signed as a true record.
4. CCC and KCC reports

For KCC, Alan Marsh reported that he had recently been in West Kent and the roads were certainly in no better condition than in the Hoath area.
For CCC, Georgina Glover reported:

· A policy change in favour of tenants had been brought about in the event of forced entry to council housing.

· The local museums were open and busy during half term week

· She has been checking local roads for pot holes. No local properties have been flooded.

· Changes are taking place to the CCC management structure so some temporary confusion may result.

*************************** *******************************

At this point the meeting was adjourned to allow comments from members of the public. The following matters were raised:

A query was raised as to the future of the No 7 bus route. The response was that there is no further news from Stagecoach.

******************************* ***************************
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5. Planning
Works to trees at Old Tree House and Rose Cottage, Maypole Lane: there were no objections. There were no other planning matters to be considered.
6. Report of the clerk/RFO

The clerk reported that the end-January cashbook and bank balance was £11,096.14.
The following was approved for payment:

1. Clerk: February £338.53 (salary £308.40, expenses £30.13.
2. Grassmow Services: £112.00

3. CPRE subscription: £29.00

4. Action with communities in rural Kent subscription: £35.00

There was no correspondence of significance to report.
7. To receive and consider any updates on matters concerning parking near the Prince of Wales and the no. 7 bus route

As had already been mentioned in “public time”, the PC awaited further news from Stagecoach.

8. Councillors’ reports
Cllr Chapman noted that some of the blockages to footpaths, following the recent storms, had been removed by landowners, which was appreciated. She felt that fewer large lorries were passing through the parish since the “unsuitable for HGVs” signs had been erected.
Cllr Williams reported that, as promised, he had attended to the minor fence repair at the play area.

9. Date of next meeting.

This was confirmed as Monday April 7th at 8 p.m.
Guy Foster
Clerk to Hoath Parish Council

March 12th 2014.
Signed as a true record ______________________________ Date: ______________

